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Kia ora whānau o te kura o Ngutunui,

This week we look forward to welcoming our students back to Term 1 2023!
We hope that everyone had a safe and happy holiday break.  
We have a busy but exciting term ahead of us, starting with a bang with the school camp to
Lake Okataina, which I'm sure everyone is looking forward to building memories, having some
amazing experiences and forming positive relationships at the start of the year.
Within this newsletter you will see a copy of our Curriculum Overview for 2023, always a
working document,  you'll see plenty of fantastic learning opportunities for our Ngutunui kids.

Tuesday 30th January,  our teachers are away at professional learning with the TA Cluster
where Sheena Cameron is delivering a course on writing. This professional learning will support
our strategic goals in lifting student achievement in this area.

2023 Staffing
This year we welcome back Miss McOnie into Piwakawaka after her maternity leave, she will be
teaching part-time in the class with Whaea Sharyn teaching each Thursday and every second
Friday.  
Miss Dove continues teaching in Tui, with Mr Hay releasing her every second Friday.

We congratulate Miss McLauchlan on her appointment at Otorohanga South School, and wish
her well for the year, your knowledge and passion for teaching were appreciated over 2022 at
Ngutunui School.

Lesley Greene has handed in her resignation to the Go Bus Services for our Ngutunui Run.  We
wish her well in her future endeavours and thank her for her service to the school over the
years.   Go Bus services will be employing a relieving driver to start the term until a permanent
employee can be found. At this stage, I am assured that the current run remains the same
(drop off and pick up places and times).

SUPPORTING OUR BUSY PARENTS/CAREGIVERS 
At Ngutunui School we want to support our families in 2023 by providing
transportation to The Safe and Happy Club (after-school care) based at 
Pirongia School. For further information or  get in touch 
principal@ngutunui.school.nz
https://safeandhappyclub.co.nz/

www.ngutunui.school.nz







Tui
Wednesday 1st February
DAY 1 Term 1
Mon 6th February Waitangi
Day
Wed 8th February Health
Nurse Education Session
with Y7&8 re Tdap HPV
vaccinations
13th-16th February
Ngutunui School Camp at
Okataina Outdoor Centre
Wed 22nd weekly group
visits to Waiwhakata Farm
start: EOTC
Wed 8th March Waikato
Touch workshops
Thurs 9th March Y7&8
weekly Exploration (Tech
Arts) starts @ Pirongia
School
17th March Lower Waipa
Swimming Sports (those
who qualify)
6th April Last day  Term 1
Monday 24th April TOD
(MOE Curric Refresh)
Tuesday 25th ANZAC Day
Wednesday 26th First Day
Term 1
Waiwhakata Farm visits
continue
Y7&8 Exploration
fortnightly
16th May Y6-8 National
Young Leaders
Conference Hamilton 

What's coming up:

Keep up to date with what's on
with the school calendar on the
school website 

Waiwhakata Farm 
This year we are privileged to be able to bring our localised
curriculum to life through our students being able to have
education outside the classroom on the Waiwhakata Farm.
Where our students will be experiencing pest and predator
control, save the tress programme, studying and creating
swamp lands, tuna (eel) and bat studies. These will also be
focuses of kaupapa back at school for our students over the
year.  A small group of 10-12 students will travel to the Farm
each Wednesday afternoon starting week 4.

2023 Camp to Lake 

Please support the school
through these fundraisers:




Our camp this year is at Lake Okataina Outdoor Education and
Recreation Centre. Situated 30 kilometres away from Rotorua. 
 We will be travelling to camp on Monday 13th February. On
Tuesday the kids will have some time in Rotorua seeing the sites
and having a fun experience all set to go. On Wednesday the
students have the day at Lake Okataina, where the Te Waiariki
Putea Trust will take us through some lake activities such as waka
tete and kayaking. On Thursday we travel home and hope to be in
time for the school bus. 
Full permission and health slips, a hard copy of the gear list will
come home with students on Wednesday.
Please ensure that you have paid your camp fee, an invoice has
been sent out to you with all the payment details.

School Van run
The school van run starts again to begin this term, up Pekanui Rd
to the crossroads. Please get in touch if you have any quires.









